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Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Excellencies,  

Mister President, 

Thank you for this opportunity to speak at the end of our week of work. 

 

The right to life is also the duty not to kill and as peace is a process bringing together various opinions, we 

had the feeling that some progress had been made. We encouraged States to continue the process.  

As a friend once said, “Peace is too important to be left to the military”. At the beginning of the week we 

wondered “If peace was too important to be left to… diplomats”. The answer, both for the right to peace 

and the right to life is that we are each and all, as individuals and as representatives of institutions, 

responsible for peace and life, for the quality of life and responsible for the well-being of future 

generations.  

I now wish to thank personally all the diplomats with whom I had personal discussions. It has been kind 

and constructive, thank you. For the others, time has lacked, yet nevertheless I had the feeling we were 

getting closer to peace and therefore hope to see you all carry on more, renewing our peace and trust to all 

and for the good future of the process on the right to peace, for the respect of lives and for the well-being 

of humanity and all its members. 

Thanks again and good bye.     

Geneva, 24th of April 2015. 

   


